  BROWN HILL PROGRESS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING 
      MINUTES       Monday Oct 25th    2021 Via ZOOM at 7pm
Sarah opened meeting with an acknowledgement of country

Chairperson : Brendan S
 In Attendance; Special guest Chris Marshall Springs Rd resident, Sarah G, Liz M, Brian G, Bernie B, John O’B, Hazen C, Andrea P, Sherene M.
Apologies: AndrewJ, Jason T, Ron D, 
Previous Minutes:  Read and acceptance moved  Brendan        second  Andrea All in favor
Business arising from previous minutes :  None
Correspondence In: 
Multiple replies from community post survey responses with extra comments to add.

Michael Hynes from BCC re Meetings around proposals

                                               Release of tender documents and extension to 18th Oct
Ballarat National Theatre updates

Senior Const Janene Walker – re misuse of Hub links

Jon Mandley re objection to new development in Ryan and Findlay St. 

CFA Community Education Officer --? Is Festival on ?

Com Bank –Term Deposit Matures . ? reinvestment options

Email Andrew Johnson re Update on commercial property movement or lack of in the Brown Hill region.

Correspondance out 
Minutes from Sept Meeting

Texts and emails to PO Regional Manager Nicole Brandt
Invite to Michael Hynes re development proposal

Update of Councils next moves to Survey responders
Response to Courier Journo Alexander Ford re Survey and Councils actions.
Business arising from Correspondence:  Work through in General Business
Treasurer’s Report:   Andrea 
Treasurer’s Report for Monday 25 October 2021
Three payments were made during October 2021:

· 4/10/21 Paid $199.50 Invoice 2275 Sturm Software Engineering (Pool account)

· 7/10/21 Paid $500.00 to Perridak Burron (requested by Ben Harrup for work done on BHPA Survey) (Pool account)

· 7/10/21 Paid $141.00 to Hazen Cleary (reimbursement for BHPA Survey costs) (Pool account)

Account balances:         Main account (pool): 
$ 28,560.3

                                          Newsletter account:  
$   1,900.55

                             Term Deposit:

$109,130.13
? What to do with the now matured Term Deposit. Much discussion around the very poor returns on investment but no other options seem to suit our access or security. Last years interest total was $758.60
Brendan moved : The term Deposit be rolled over at the best rate available but still allowing access with one months notice if needed.  Second Andrea   All in favour

Brendan will go to bank tomorrow to arrange new term Deposit.
Andrea moved  report be accepted        second   John .   All in favor
Other Business:
Sarah/Brian—Newsletter changes for 2022 and on.
 Newsletter will reduce from 6 to 4 issues for next year. First issue in Feb and one each term over the year. 

All volunteer deliverers must be registered with BHPA as both a Covid and an Liability Insurance requirement. Brendan moved  : we make the volunteers  members of the BHPA ,without the $2 fee and the registration will be in their application form. Seconded Sarah. All in favour. Sarah will work on this to get an appropriate form in place and completed by end of Jan 2022.
Next year the advertising spaces will be only 2 varieties, either Banner or Business Card size.

This last edition for 2021 is large, 28 pages and is ready for release. Because of the grey area of restrictions covering volunteer deliverers this edition will be only available online via the Hub and shared via the Facebook web page plus emailed to all our contacts.
There will be a limited print edition available, 500 copies only, for pick up at all the schools, kinder, church and perhaps the shop and servos if copies are left. 

No fee to advertisers for this edition. Please actively encourage friends and neighbours to like and share the Facebook link or read a printed copy and hand it on.
Hazen/Brendan –Council and the next stage of park redevelopment. Committee should be well informed of good progress made with the Pool Park project as are all people who completed a survey as a report was sent to all regarding the next steps.
Tenders for the Consultation Process have just closed. This consultant should be in place in the New Year and their job complete by June/July in 2022

Mick Hynes has assured the BHPA will be kept in the loop in all aspects as this development rolls on.

Brendan : Response from Aust Post Regional Manager –Nicole Brandt.
After several contact attempts Ms Brandt phoned Brendan to update. Only one application was received by closing date. This existing business at the corner of Water St and Old Melbourne Rd did not present as an appropriate premises at the moment . In reference to Andrews email, and discussion with Ms Brandt the big problem is lack of commercial properties or land zoned commercial in the Brown Hill area in the Water and Humffray Street areas.  
Aust Post is still committed to a Post Office being established. She asked  Brendan to steer anyone interested or making inquiries about a PO to contact her. 

      ? Nov or Dec Meeting AGM . Much discussion.
Brendan moved :  The AGM to be held on Monday November 29th at 7pm at the Brown Hill Hall.   Seconded by Brian.   All in favour.   The AGM will be followed by a general meeting. The first General Meeting in 2022 will be on Monday January 17th at a venue to be announced as the Hall may not be accessible. 
Hazen –Summer Fire preparation update. Flyers have been delivered thru the established 9 clusters that reach approximately 900 households. 
      Hall update re ceiling renovations and closure. The Hall will be closed from early January to end of March for ceiling renovations. 
Guest Chris Marshall,  Springs Rd resident.

 Chris expressed the need for a footpath separate from the main thorough fare of Springs Rd. 
Bernie is in full support as he is also a resident of the road. People currently walk on the road edge in the 80km/h zone at great risk. ? can BHPA assist in seeking council action. Sarah asked Belinda Coates advice on action.
Chris will get a letter to Brendan that we can support.
Brendan will also seek information and support from Laura Marshall (Corrabin Estate) and Victoria Rushton (Apple Orchard estate).

The final letter will be forwarded to all the North Ballarat Councillors and Mr Charles Cahill who is Ballarat Council’s Coordinator of Integrated Transport.

Round the table:
Sarah :  Reminded group that we are responsible for monitoring content that appears on our Facebook page. If deemed inappropriate, we can disable the comments.

Sherene volunteered to act as moderator and she will check regularly.

Sarah : The Neighborhood House network in Ballarat have gained increased funding from Ballarat City Council which means more support services will be available in the New Year
John: requested BHPA puts a letter to Water Facility Management team at Council to request our permission to be involved onsite in Learn to Swim and a community family event at the pool this summer. Brendan will put together a letter to go to Mark Patterson, Michael Hynes and Gerald Dixon regarding this permission to work cooperatively at the pool.
Liz: Re Uniting Church News.   The Op Shop reopens on Nov 4th. No donations needed as it is very well stocked . No Men’s Breakfast to be held as yet. Very limited numbers allowed in the church for service, hopefully a return to normal services will eventuate in the early New Year

Meeting closed  8:45pm.    Big thanks to all that attended and to Sarah for setting up Zoom.
Next meeting :   Monday  Nov 29th AGM followed by General Meeting at  7pm  
                            at the Brown Hill Hall.
